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                                        Through Hoo-Hoo a United Forest Products Industry 
 

SEASONS GREETINGS 
 

Ray Lamari, Supreme 9 and the Board of JIV wishes all members of JIV and 
their families a happy festive season and prosperous 2022. 

 
We had all be hoping to put 2021 behind us and look forward to a better 2022 however it does 
not look promising with Delta and now Omicron holding us back.  Travel again is restricted to 
some States and depending on where you want to go you might not be able to get in or out.  
Wherever you are stay safe, enjoy yourselves and look forward to 2022. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
The JIV Secretary on a recent journey to Melbourne to deliver her grandchildren’s Christmas 
presents stopped in Albury and went to Doug Howick’s tree in the Foresters Memorial Grove. 
Still growing strong in 2021. 
 

 
 
CONVENTION 2022 

 

The JIV Board is in discussion on Adelaide being the next convention destination.  Further 
details will be made available when finalised. 
 

“Black Cats will rendezvous in 22” 
 

Any other suggestions for a motto for the convention? 
 
NORTON LADKIN MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Brian Page has resigned his position as a trustee for this award.  If you are interested in 
nominating for this position, please contact the JIV Secretary on jivsecretary@iinet.net.au. 
 
JIV’S SECRETARY AND TREASURER 
 
Contact Heather on jivsecretary@iinet.net.au for anything Secretarial. 
Contact Trish on jiv.treasurer@outlook.com for anything Financial 
 
 
DID YOU KNOW? 

When the Danes were defeated at sea in 1807 they responded by planting 90,000 oak trees towards 
rebuilding their Navy fleet.  The Danish Nature Agency, successor to the Royal Forester, informed 
the Defense Ministry in 2007 that their trees were ready. 
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Two U.S. presidents have had membership in Hoo-Hoo.  
Theodore Roosevelt was given the reserved membership number 999  

for his work promoting the importance of forests.  
 

Warren G. Harding, membership number 14,945, was “concatenated” in 1905. 
 
 

Just a few pictures  

 
The Hoo-Hoo Monument in Gurdon that contains the names of all the past 

Snarks of the Universe from 1892 to 2021 

 

 

 
 

Beth Thomas retiring International Secretary of Hoo-Hoo inside the museum in Gurdo 
 
 
 

 
 

            Fraternal, Helpful, Grateful, Friendly, Tolerant, Progressive, Industrious, Ethical and Loyal 

 


